
PHONE LOG 

RO0003217, 1233 Bockman, San Lorenzo, CA 

Date: 11/8/2016 9:30 am 

Returned Marissa Frame’s call (510-461-1391).  She called and left a message on 11/7/2016.  The 
following items were discussed: 

• Her home is located at 17109 Via Chiquita (located immediately east of the site – her backyard 
abuts the site).  She acknowledged that she received the fact sheet and that she called Pangae 
sometime in October and she was told that they are following procedures and that there is 
nothing to be concerned about. 

• She is concerned with the earthwork performed at the Bockman Site because sometime in 
October 2016, her whole deck, new windows and screens were covered with dust.  She is 
worried about opening her windows and wants to know whether they can even go outside to 
eat in the backyard/patio and whether her kids can play basketball out there.   

• I told her that all grading, construction related activities and the environmental activities will be 
performed in strict accordance with the Site Management Plan which requires that dust is kept 
to a minimum.  

• I will check with the site owner and their consultant to make sure this is communicated to them 
and that they need to perform dust and air monitoring and keep the dust to a minimum by 
wetting the soil during any earth movement which has the potential to generate dust.   

• I told her that I will get back to her by tomorrow for an update. 
 

Kit Soo 


